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Dear Colleagues,                          

                          We are at the end of the fortieth session of the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against women. In this closing statement as the Chairperson of this Committee I would like to sum-up the work completed and offer some reflections on our proceedings.

                          This was Committee’s first formal session to take place at the United Nations, in Geneva, Switzerland and was the first session to be serviced by the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights.  Using this new environment the Committee met with the High Commissioner for Human Rights as well as with the President of the Human Rights Council. 


With the High Commissioner we have had exchange of views on numerous issues relevant for the work of the CEDAW Committee and for the integration of women’s rights at the heart of human rights agenda and human rights machinery in Geneva.    



We were also very pleased to be able to discuss the work of the Human Rights Council with its President, establishment of relationships between the Council and the Committee and the input the Committee might have to the women’s rights and gender elements of its work.  


We also had a meeting with other entities of the United Nations and met with representatives of these. We had a fruitful lunchtime meetings with WHO and UNHCR to discuss the work related to the Committee and, in the case of the latter, have begun exploring ways of collaborating on the issues of refugees and displaced women, including through an expert group meeting. 


We also had several lunchtime briefings by NGOs, in addition to our regular informal meetings with representatives from NGOs that included our long term supporters but also some Geneva-based NGOs  we met for the first time. 
Dear Colleagues, 


As you are aware at this session we have examined implementation of the Convention in eight States parties, namely: Bolivia, Burundi, France, Lebanon, Luxembourg, Morocco, Saudi Arabia and Sweden. Saudi Arabia reported to the Committee for the first time since its ratification of the Convention on 7 September 2000. 


On behalf of the Committee I want to extend my sincere appreciation and congratulation to the eight States parties that reported to the Committee. All of them sent delegations from capital, and many were headed by Ministers or senior Government officials, and we were able discuss the current status of implementation of the Convention in great detail. 
We have also seen the withdrawal of reservations by Luxembourg and France and an announcement of their forthcoming narrowing and withdrawal by Morocco.  Positive trend of withdrawal of reservations to the CEDAW Convention, that is known as the one with the highest numbers of reservations is clear sign of changing attitudes toward the Convention and of the growing acceptance of the principle of the equality of women and man as a universal human rights principle. 

                          During frank and constructive dialogues with the States parties’ delegations, we have been informed about revisions of marriage and family laws, protection of women’s rights in employment, new initiatives to enhance women’s and girls’ educational opportunities and achievements, the elimination of discrimination and stereotypes and the participation of women in public life. We have also heard of the significant steps which States are taking to redress violence against women including domestic violence, and strengthen support services for women victims of violence. At the same time, the Committee has found continuing discrimination against women in relation to the many substantive provisions of the Convention. As always, the Committee paid attention to a specific situation in each country and elaborated its concluding observations that include concerns and recommendations for narrowing and closing gender equality gaps. 
In all cases, we recommended that the Convention be fully integrated in their domestic legislation. All States need to check compatibility of their legislation with the Convention, especially after the ratification of its Optional Protocol. In many States the CEDAW Convention should be rediscovered and used as a central legally binding instrument for the development of policies for the advancement of women, as well as the elimination of discrimination against women.  It is also important to connect the implementation of the CEDAW Convention with the implementation of other human rights treaties as well as with other complementary policy documents such as the Beijing Platform for Action and the Millennium Declaration and the Security Council resolution 1325 when relevant. 
The Committee must be pleased to the high level of attendance of many NGOs, which once gain made a significant contribution to the work of the Committee and I appeal to you all to continue with advocacy for the promotion and protection of women human rights and the implementation of the Convention.
In addition to adopting concluding observations on these eight States parties, we have also discussed cases under the Optional Protocol, continued our discussion on the draft general recommendations on article 2 of the Convention, as well as migrant women. We have adopted the Committee’s new reporting guidelines and a statement on the Committee’s relationship with national human rights institutions (NHRIs).


Dear Colleagues,



Taking into consideration that there are 185 States parties to the Convention, our efficient work during the past two years during which we have mainly cleared a backlog as well as planned five sessions for the biennium of 2008 and 2009 with three in parallel chambers, we will need enough reports for our consideration, however, at the moment we have very few reports to be considered. We therefore need to engage with those States parties whose initial reports are overdue for many years to submit their reports within a given time frame. We must also highlight clearly the obligations of the all States parties under article 18 of the Convention and stress the need for the submission of reports in a timely manner.



We call on NGOs and UN entities to provide their full and effective support to all efforts of follow-up and implementation and we look forward to receiving strong progress reports in a few months and years.
Dear Colleagues,



I would like to sincerely congratulate all members of the Committee on the work of these last three weeks. I would also like to extend the Committee’s appreciation to the High Commissioner and her staff for their support to our work. My thanks go also to the interpreters, press officers and conference services.




In closing, I wish you all a safe journey home and I look forward to seeing you at the forty-first session in New York.  



The fortieth session has come to the end. 
Thank you very much
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